
 

 

 

Remember that on Sunday, November 1, Day-

light Savings Time will end at 2:00 am. Be sure to set your clocks back 

before you go to sleep—or risk being really early for church! 

The Wizard of Oz  is coming to Michigan Lutheran Seminary. 

Please join them for this well-loved story! Tickets are on sale now. Perform-

ances are November 5th and 7th at 7:00 pm and November 8th at 2:30 pm. 

Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for kids (through eighth grade). Please call  

989-793-1010 extension 264 for tickets! 
 

The new flower calendar for 2016 has 

been posted in the church lobby. If you wish to donate flowers in memory of 

a loved one, please write your name on the line next to the date on which you 

would like to donate. Thank you! 
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STATS 

Unified Envelopes         $3,207.00 

Loose                 $17.06 

Missions   $20.00 

Debt    $10.00 

To Lutheran School          $100.00 

From Lutheran School   $4,333.00 

Facility Improvements        $10.00 

Bible Class Materials          $30.00 

Total            $7,727.06 

We thank God for rescuing 

us from false teachings and 

understand that we are saved 

by his grace alone. 



 

We would like to welcome in our recent new members from the past several 

years.  Please  join us for cake and beverages and a reception for our new members so we can get to know 

them better and make them feel welcome here at Zion. Thank you! 

Music has been sent home to our Sunday School and Lutheran Elementary School 

children and they will be practicing today during Sunday School in order to sing in the 10:30 am service to-

day. If your children have not received a copy of this service, please speak with our Sunday School Coordina-

tor, Paula Huggard.  
 

A new review of Christian Doctrine began on Monday, October 19, 

2015 at Zion Lutheran School at 796 E. Hampton Street in Chesaning. This course is intended for people who 

would like to become members of Zion. It reviews the basic teachings of the Bible according to Luther’s 

Small Catechism. It is intended for adults. It also serves as an excellent review of basic Christian doctrine for 

those who are already members of Zion. Please let Pastor know if you plan to attend. You are not required to 

read out loud or answer questions. Classes will be held at 7:00 pm every Monday evening for approximately 

20 weeks. 
 

The Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary is running a food 

bank to help aid those students at WLS who are already married. These students work part-time jobs around 

their classes and their intensive studying while they try to make ends meet to provide for their families. Dona-

tions from the Michigan District are very greatly appreciated. Monetary gifts are very welcome. These gifts 

are used to purchase grocery store gift certificates as well as other items needed for the Food Bank. If you are 

giving a monetary gift, please make the check payable to Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary. Donations for the 

cost of the rental truck and the gas used to ship the Food Bank items are also very welcome. Those checks 

should be made out to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church. Finally, if you wish to donate food and/or other items to 

the Food Bank directly, the Food Bank could use the following items: disposable diapers, paper towels, toilet 

paper, toiletries, coffee, rice, pasta, flour, sugar, spices, soup, cold cereal, oatmeal, ketchup, mustard, Ham-

burger Helper (or similar packaged meals), gluten-free products, dish soap, and laundry detergent. Please re-

frain from bringing any canned vegetables as there are already an abundance of those in stock. Please 

bring any items you wish to donate to the Mother’s Room in the back of church by November 1, 2015. 

Thank you for helping out! 
 

 The Flint Pregnancy Counseling Center is looking for vol-

unteers who can help be receptionists, counselors, help-liners, and sorters. Without volunteer help, they cannot 

keep their facility open all the time and therefore these young women who need counseling cannot hear the 

life giving Word of God when they may need it most. The Counseling Center could also use donations of 

baby lotion, baby shampoo, wipes, size 0-3 pjs, onesies, winter outfits for boys and girls, newborn diapers, 

and pull-ups. Any help you could give would be very greatly appreciated! 

 Women Serving Christ would like to thank Roger & Janice Dones for doing a Filipino Cook-

ing Class at our meeting this month.  Roger (a Philippine native), demonstrated how to make Chicken Chop 

Suey. He is a very meticulous chef and it was very apparent when the food was eaten.  Also thanks to Janice 

who made egg rolls and fried them while the food was simmering.  They were also delicious.  Thanks for not 

only preparing this wonderful meal but for sharing your recipes and time with us.  If anyone would like a copy 

of the recipes, see Terry Barancik. (or invite yourself over to the Dones' house for dinner) :) 
 

 

 

 

We thank all the families who displayed our Zion yard signs this summer, and with 

cold weather coming we say farewell to the outdoor advertising season.  Please return any remaining yard 

signs to the church secretary's office.  Thank you! 
 

Thank you to all of the grandparents who came to Zion Lutheran School’s annual 

Grandparents’ Day on October 14th! If you wish to see some pictures that were taken during this festivity, 

please visit our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/zionchesaning or check out our church bulletin board 

by the stairs leading to the basement. 

 


